SUNDAY, JULY 23, 2017 16th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

SAFETY ON THE INTERNET AND SOCIAL MEDIA FOR OUR FAMILIES

The internet and other social media platforms are all marvelous tools with great benefits but keep in mind some practical tips especially for the safety of our children:

- Personal Information: Never give out identifying information, home address, phone number, Social Security number or school name in a public message, such as the familiar chat rooms or bulletin boards. Be sure you and your children know and trust the other party before giving ANY PERSONAL DATA. Be extra careful about giving age, marital status or financial situation. Get to know the Internet Service Provider your child uses! If you don't know how to log on, have your child show you. Find out if parents can block out objectionable materials and please do that. If you can't do that, that is be a big red flag about using that service provider.
- Never allow a child to meet face-to-face with a computer friend for the first time unless there is strict parental supervision! If there is a meeting, it must be in a public place and be sure to accompany your child. Remember, people online are not always who they claim to be! It is very easy for people to misrepresent themselves. Someone indicating "she" is a "12 year old girl" could instead be a "40 year old man".
- Never respond to messages or bulletin board items that are suggestive, obscene, threatening or make you feel uncomfortable. Strongly encourage your child to tell you if they receive such a message. If you or your child receives a harassing or sexual message, contact and forward it to your service provider. And call the police
- If you become aware of transmission, use or viewing of child pornography while online, report it immediately to the National Center for Missing and Exploited Children by calling 1-800-843-5678. Also notify your online service and call the police. This may well involve criminal behavior as well as immoral behavior.
- Everything you read online is not always be true. If an offer is "too good to be true", it usually is. Be careful of an offer or of someone coming into your home.
- Set reasonable guidelines for computer use, cell phone and smart phone use with your children! If a child or teenager spends an excessive amount of time texting, especially late at night, there may be cause for concern. Be sure to make this a family activity! Keep the computer in a family room rather than the child's bedroom. Get to know your child's "online friends" just like you get to know their other friends.

I hope these suggestions, developed by experts, may help our parents, grandparents and guardians. Parents, grandparents and guardians have awesome responsibilities and challenges. We pray for you every day.

God Bless, Fr. Herb

WORDS OF TITHING:

From the pastor: A little boy received a snack to enjoy while watching TV with his Dad before going to bed. He climbed on the sofa and showed his Dad his snack, a beautiful pear, and said, "Daddy, would you like the first bite of my pear?" He was not only very generous; he practiced the first rule of Tithing – offering the first 'bite' of our most precious fruit to God for all He gives us. Do I always offer the first 'bite' to God? or the second or the third?

Words on tithing from the Pews: In Tithing, we humbly recognize that we are creatures and our basic poverty before our God. As Saint Augustine says so neatly, "Out of God's gifts, then, we make gifts to God and He receives from us what He gave us.

Weekend Collections: June 2017 - \$73,650—averaging

\$18,412.50 each weekend. (4 Weekends)

Weekend Collection: June 2016 - \$65,029-averaging

\$16,257.25 each weekend. (4 Weekends)

Faith Direct Parishioners: 116

Thank you for your generous sacrifices!

MASS ATTENDANCE

Mass attendance July 15/16: 1542

ELECTRONIC GIVING WITH FAITH DIRECT SAVE TREES AND POSTAGE

Thank you for all you do for our parish and our community when you share your God-given gifts of Time, Talents and your material Treasure. Your active participation in our parish helps us to faithfully fulfill our vision and mission here in the community all year long. I pray that you have some quiet, restful time this summer that includes the love, the joy and the peace of being with your family and friends. Please remember that our parish is completely open for Mass, ministry activities and the Sacraments. Your generosity by joining Faith Direct now can help us to provide the consistent resources we need to effectively operate our parish ministries.

Signing up for Faith Direct is so very simple.

- Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our church code: NJ745 to sign up OR

call 866-507-8757 to sign up.

Thank you for continuing to support our parish ministries with your Time and your Talents and your material Treasure!

SCRIPTURE READINGS JULY 24-30

MONDAY Exodus 14: 5-18

Gospel: Matthew 12: 38-42

TUESDAY 2 Corinthians 4: 7-15

Gospel: **Matthew 20: 20-28**

WEDNESDAY Memorial Exodus 16: 1-5, 9-15

Gospel: Matthew 13: 1-9

THURSDAY Exodus 19: 1-2, 9-11, 16-22b

Gospel: **Matthew 13: 10-17**

FRIDAY Exodus 20: 1-17

Gospel: Matthew 13: 18-23

SATURDAY Exodus 24: 3-8

Gospel: Matthew 13: 24-30

1 Kings 3: 5, 7-12

Romans 8: 28-30

Gospel: **Matthew 13: 44-52**

SANCTUARY LAMPS & FLOWERS



SUNDAY

You may have the Sanctuary Candles in the Church, Chapel or Adoration Chapel burn in memory of a loved one (\$10.00 donation), roses at the Tabernacle (\$10.00 donation), or flowers at the altar (\$50.00 Donation). Please call or stop into the rectory office.

July 23-29, 2017

Sanctuary Lamp in the Church is for Catherine, Josephine, Dominic & John Corforte

Sanctuary Lamp in Mary's Daily Chapel is for People of the Parish

Sanctuary Lamps in the Adoration Chapel are for Betty Birilli Tabernacle Roses are for Catherine, Josephine, Dominic & John Corforte

WE NEED BINGO VOLUNTEERS PLEASE CONSIDER THIS REQUEST TO VOLUNTEER

We are looking for Bingo Volunteers to help us JUST once a month. Please come out and join our wonderful volunteers for some fun and help your Parish at the same time. Bingo helps finance our parish budget very much.

Bingo needs Sunday set-up at 4:00 PM for 1 hour to help set up chairs. Also, we need volunteers for Sunday Evenings from 5:20-9:30PM. You can do half shifts, either from 5:20PM - 7:00PM or 7:00PM-9:30PM. Any time you can give us will be greatly appreciated. Many hands make light work for all our volunteers.

Remember, WE ASK ONLY ONCE A MONTH FOR EACH VOLUNTEER. If you are interested or have any questions, please call the Rectory at 973-334-2090.

POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT ALL SAINTS ACADEMY

All Saints Academy has the following openings for the 2017-2018 school year:

Full Time Math Teacher for grades 5-8 – must possess NJ Math Certification and middle school teaching experience.

Full Time Grade 1 Teacher – Maternity Leave: September 1 through December 30 – must have NJ Elementary Education Certification and K-4 teaching experience.

Part Time After School Care Teacher for grades 1-8 – three to five days a week, 2:45-6:00 PM – must have NJ Elementary Education Certification or be in process to receive certification. Candidates must have demonstrated ability to manage students in an after school setting.

For further information, email the principal, Ms. Judith Berg at jberg@allsaintspar.org.

MASS INTENTIONS FOR JULY 24-30

MONDAY, July 24th-St. Sharbel Makhlūf, Priest

6:45AM – People of the Parish

8:00AM –Special Intention for Marti Veletto TUESDAY, July 25th-St. James, Apostle

6:45AM – Special Intention for the Priests of our Parish

8:00AM – Saverio Savino Palumbo (23rd Anniv.), Isabella Palumbo

Savino (15th Anniv.), Vito Savino Santoro (8th Anniv.)

WEDNESDAY, July 26th-Sts. Joachim & Anne, Parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary

6:45AM – Special Intention for the Deacons of the Parish

8:00AM – Ellen & Emil Johnson, Mary Lesniewski (11th Anniv.), Emeric Bac

THURSDAY, July 27th

6:45AM – Kathleen & Herbert Tillyer, Sr.

8:00AM - Special Intention for Deacon Robert Lang

FRIDAY, July 28th

6:45AM – Special Intention for Sr. Sylvia Berzinski

8:00AM - Jack Fisher, Special Intention for a Safe Journey

SATURDAY, July 29th-St. Martha

8:00AM – Special Intention for Marge Martin & Evelyn Cosgrove

5:30PM – Catherine, Josephine, Dominick & John Corforte,

Renee Lyons, Nancy & Doris Rokoszak

7:00PM – John J. McWatters, Florian Sanchez, Sol Angel Delapaz

SUNDAY, July 30th - 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:30AM – Jack Flood, Fred Radulic, Joseph Coyle

9:00AM – Stacy Mayerchak Bernknopf, Anthony Carchia, Patrick Conti

10:30AM –Teresa Moroney, Special Intention for Francisco Pinili, Mary & Anthony Lebbad

12:00PM – Gary Bennett, Pearl Sinchock, Special Intention for the Family of Celesty Alaia Perez

7:00PM – William Frasca & Marie Clove, Jean Adderall, Christopher Hirsch

Youth News

Please visit www.facebook.com/spayouthministry

THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS AUGUST 10TH

The Compassionate Friends, a self-help group for bereaved parents, siblings and grandparents will be meeting on Thursday, August 10, 2017 at Saint Christopher's Church, 1050 Little Road (Rote 202), Parsippany at 7:30 PM in Room 101. The Program will be: "Ask-It-Basket" (bring photos of your child). For more information, please call Lily Capriglione at 973-568-4164.

ASSUMPTION COLLEGE FOR SISTERS

Fall 2017: August 24-December 15 – Theology & Philosophy Courses: Th101 – Sacred Scripture – Thursdays 9-11:45 AM;

Th202 - Sacramental Theology - Thursday 12:30-3:15PM;

Th204 - Spiritual Theology - Tuesdays 9-11:45 AM

Ph205 – Historical Intro to Philosophy – Tuesdays 2-3:15 PM, Fridays 9-10:15 AM

\$510/course for credit - \$225/course for audit.

For Registration call 973-957-0188 ext. 106 or email academicdean@acs350.org. The college is in nearby Denville on the Morris Catholic High School campus. Please tell Fr. Herb if you are seriously interested in this excellent opportunity.

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH JULY 23-29

SUNDAY, JULY 23rd

7:30AM - Coaches Basketball - Parish Center

10:30AM - Food Pantry Client Shopping - School

5:30PM – Bingo – Parish Center

MONDAY, JULY 24th

8:00AM - ASA Summer Program

8:00PM - Coaches Basketball - Parish Center

TUESDAY, JULY 25th

8:00AM – ASA Summer Program

12:00PM - Parish Finance Committee Meeting - Rectory

6:30PM - Men's Basketball - Parish Center

WEDNESDAY, JULY 26th

8:00AM – ASA Summer Program

8:00PM - Coaches Basketball - Parish Center

THURSDAY, JULY 27th

8:00AM – ASA Summer Program

8:30PM – Sr. Men's Basketball – Parish Center

FRIDAY, JULY 28th

8:00AM – ASA Summer Program (Last Day)

7:00PM – Wedding Rehearsal - Church

7:00PM – Spanish Prayer Group – Chapel

8:00PM - Coaches Basketball - Parish Center

SATURDAY, JULY 29th

2:30PM - Wedding - Church

4:00PM - Penance - Church

5:30PM – Eva's Village Sign Up - Narthex

7:00PM – Indian Sports – Parish Center

7:30PM – AA – Church Hall

ADORATION CHAPEL

The kneeler in the Adoration Chapel is very special because it was used by New Jersey's own Blessed Miriam Teresa. We will continue to pray for her canonization. Our Adoration Chapel is a perfect home for her kneeler because of Blessed Miriam Teresa's great devotion to our Lord's presence in the Blessed Sacrament. We respectfully ask that you do not use or move the kneeler. It is old and somewhat fragile. Thank you.

SAINT PETER'S BOOK CLUB

The Book Club will meet on Wednesday, September 6th at 7:30 PM in the Church Hall. We will discuss the novel, Ordinary Grace by William Kent Krueger. Coffee, tea and dessert will be served. All are welcome to join us.

ALTAR SERVERS JULY 29/30, 2017

5:30PM - Marinelli, Colantoni

7:30AM - Jutchenko

9:00AM - Davanzo, Arnold

10:30AM - Slevin, Ramirez

12:00PM - Tamayo, Marshall

7:00PM - Servers Needed

MARTHA MINISTRY- FRIDAY, JULY 28 – TEAM 4

Lucille Cicitta, Dorothy Sanzone, Jane Johnson, Christina Smith, Genevieve DiBello

CUB SCOUTS -JULY 28TH

Boys entering grades K-5 come have fun with the Parsippany Cub Scout Packs on Friday, July 28th at Knoll Park from 6-8 PM. Join us for a free event where boys can launch rockets, race boats in a rain gutter, run relays and enjoy a frozen treat. Cub Scouts is a family focused program that teaches boys life skills, instills values and is fun, fun! Please RSVP if you plan to attend at www.signupgenius.com/go/409094ca8a629a1f58-funactivities

For everything there is a season and a time for every purpose under

heaven...

...a time to be born ...a time to die

Mary Clark ...a time to heal

Bishop Emeritus Frank J. Rodimer, Fr. Leo Carey, Fr. Ron Sordillo, Noah Lorencovitz, Jean Corraco,

Christopher Skarupa

...a time to love

Anthony Suchit & Amrita Roopraman "...and a time of peace." Ecclesiastes 3:11

MOVING FORWARD **GROWING STRONGER TOGETHER**

We are enjoying very good results in our "Moving Forward -Growing Stronger Together program because so many of you are supporting it. Thank you very much!

270 parishioners responded to the campaign and committed to increasing your Offertory Collection contributions. This is 37% of our regular donors. Thank you.

Please continue your new contribution level every week so that we will keep doing God's work, carrying out our parish's mission of evangelization, worship and service every month of the year.

If you participate in our Faith Direct and you have increased your collection offering, you can call 1-866-507-8757 -OR- email Faith Direct at info@faithdirect.net using our parish code NJ745 to make sure that they have your new contribution amount correct. Thank you.

Thank you for all your generosity to our parish, for your participation in our many parish ministries and for every single parishioner's constant prayers. We ask Our Risen Lord to keep our parish "Moving Forward and Growing Stronger Together".

SUNDAY, JULY 23RD, 2017

DOORS OPEN 5:30PM - GAMES BEGIN 7:00 PM Powerball #1 - \$500.00 - Powerball #2 - \$148.00 TEAM # A – JOHN CASTIGLIONE

GOOD SAMARITANS – EVA'S VILLAGE SATURDAY, AUGUST 12TH

Our summer outreach to others has been very busy. The needs of the poor take no vacation. As always, you have been most generous in your monetary and food donations in June and July for our Food Pantry. Thank you!

We complete our summer outreach service projects by caring for our needy brothers and sisters at Eva's Village in Paterson. August is Saint Peter's month to prepare dinner and serve approximately 200 guests, many of whom are homeless. The Good Samaritans will be available the next two weekends in the Narthex to invite you to sign-up to cook and/or donate food. Much has been asked of you over the last two months, but we know your response to the Lord's call to help the poor has always been a thunderous, "YES".

May our God bless you and your family for your generosity, because as you look into the faces of the poor, you see Him!

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE

A parishioner has a Companion Wheelchair they would like to donate to someone in need. Please call the Rectory at 973-334-2090.



ALL SAINTS ACADEMY CORNER ASA – A Model Early Childhood Center

Currently Accepting Enrollments for September 2017. All Saints Academy hosts an extensive Early childhood Center that is considered a model setting for young children of the Parsippany area. It includes a Pre-School

level for three-year old children, a Pre-Kindergarten program for four-year old children and a full day Kindergarten. The faith-filled environment provides young children with a nurturing setting for a "first school experience." The early childhood curriculum is developmentally driven, capturing the essence of each child through the integration of spiritual, physical, intellectual and social-emotional components.

The teaching team has developed a highly enriched language and mathematics program based on the combination play and pre-academic skills. All early childhood instruction is also infused with the tenets of STEM education. Vibrant teaching and genuine learning occurs through the interweaving of science, technology, engineering and math in daily classroom lessons. Full day and half day sessions are available in both the Pre-School and Pre-Kindergarten levels. After School care until 6pm is also available for students of the Early Childhood Center.

Please contact All Saints Academy's principal, Mrs. Judy Berg, at 973-334-4704 for information about registering your child in this fine program for September. Find us on Facebook: www.allsaintspar.org

COME TO CELEBRATE THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY OF OUR LADY OF FATIMA – OCTOBER 6-17TH WITH FR. HERB

Join Msgr. Herb for a pilgrimage to the Great Shrine of Our Lady of Fatima in Portugal in Mary's month of October. Our journey will be from Friday, October 6 through Tuesday, October 17 - in the beautiful fall season. We will spend Sunday, October 8 in Fatima itself to celebrate Sunday Mass, and participate in the evening Rosary and candle light processions during the weekend.

Leaving Portugal, we travel to Southern Spain visiting Seville, the Costa Del Sol Spanish Rivera, (optional day trip to the Rock of Gibraltar); then we go to Granada and complete our journey with days in the capital city of Madrid.

On this pilgrimage, we visit with Our Lady of Fatima in the 100^{th} Anniversary Centennial year of her apparitions to the Fatima children. This is such a special opportunity for prayer and spiritual renewal. We will pray and celebrate Mass often and enjoy each other's good company. We will receive the plenary indulgence for the 100^{th} Anniversary Pilgrimage.

Call, or come to the Rectory for a colorful trip brochure at 973-334-2090. Contact our travel agent, Nuovo Tours, toll free at 1-844-686-8688 at your convenience. **\$2,653 for this 12 day journey.** We pray for a spiritually enriching pilgrimage together.

SISTERS AGAINST HUMAN TRAFFICKING

July 30th is World Day Against Trafficking in Persons. There are global maps showing the epidemic of human trafficking and reports on the existence of slavery in countries. Join us, U. S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking (sistersagainsttrafficking.org) to combat modern-day slavery.

WASHINGTON, D.C. MARIAN PILGRIMAGE – OCTOBER 21, 2017

Looking to ignite your spiritual life, or desire a closer relationship with God? We urge you to consider participating in this year's Diocesan Pilgrimage to the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, D.C., Saturday, October 21st.

There are two options: a two-day trip which includes visits to the St. Jude shrine, the Baltimore Basilica and the National Shrine in Washington, or the one full day trip.

SAVE THE DATE – MAY 25TH, 2018

We will be celebrating Fr. Herb's 50th Anniversary of his Ordination to the Priesthood on Friday, May 25th, 2018, please save the date.

SAINT PETER'S GOLDEN AGE-AUGUST 7-AT 11AM

Saint Peter's Golden Age will meet at the Community Center on **Monday, August 7, 2017** at 11:00 AM – All are welcome! We will be going to the Sands in Pennsylvania on Thursday, July 27th. Call Joe and Jackie at 973-335-1209 for more information.

NOVENA PRAYER TO SAINTS ANNE & JOACHIM

Good parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary, grandparents of our Savior, Jesus Christ, when life seems barren, help us to trust in God's mercy. When we are confused, help us to find the way to God. When we are lost in the desert, lead us to those who God has called us to love. When our marriage seems lifeless, show us the eternal youth of the Lord. When we are selfish, teach us to cling only to that which lasts. When we are afraid, help us to trust in God. When we are ashamed, remind us that we are God's children. When we sin, lead us to do God's will. You who know Gods will for husband and wife, help us to live chastely. You who know God's will for the family, keep all families close to you. You who suffered without children, intercede for all infertile couples. You who trusted in God's will, help us to respect God's gift of fertility. You who gave birth to the Blessed Mother, inspire couples to be co-creators with God. You who taught the Mother of God, teach us to nurture children in holy instruction. You whose hearts trusted in God, hear our prayers for (state your request). Pray with us for the ministry of Catholic family life. Pray with us for the ministry of Natural Family Planning. Pray with us for all who give their time, talent and treasure to this good work.

Pray one Hail Mary, one Our Father and one Glory be.

God of our fathers, you gave Saints Anne and Joachim the privilege of being the parents of Mary, the mother of your incarnate Son. May their prayers help us to attain the salvation you have promised to your people. We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.

Hablando español en San Pedro Apóstol

23 de julio de 2017 – 16^{mo} Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario

Horario de las Misas:

Confesiones: sábado: 4:00 pm a 5:00 pm

lunes a viernes: 6:45am y 8:00 am sábado: 5:30 pm y 7:00 pm en español

domingo: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 12 m y 7:00 pm

Intenciones de las Misas: Por favor, notificar a la oficina parroquial (973-334-2090) o al sacerdote (Padre Yojan) con una

semana de anticipación. El donativo para las intenciones es de \$10.00.

Mensaje del párroco:

Seguridad en el internet y los medios de comunicación para nuestras familias

El internet y otras plataformas de medios sociales son todas herramientas maravillosas, con grandes beneficios, pero tenga en cuenta algunos consejos prácticos especialmente para la seguridad de nuestros hijos:

- <u>Información personal</u>: <u>Nunca dé su información de identificación</u>, domicilio, número de teléfono, número de seguro social o el nombre de la escuela en un mensaje público, las salas de chat o tablones de anuncios. Asegúrese de que usted y sus hijos conocen y confían en la otra parte antes de dar NINGÚN DATO PERSONAL. Sea extremadamente cuidadoso en dar la edad, estado civil o su situación financiera. ¡Conozca el proveedor de servicios de internet que utiliza su hijo! Si usted no sabe cómo conectarse, haga que su hijo le enseñe. Averigüe si los padres pueden bloquear materiales cuestionables y por favor hágalo. Si los padres no pueden hacer eso, entonces es una gran bandera roja de que no debe usar ese proveedor de servicio.
- ¡Nunca permita que un niño se encuentre cara a cara con un usuario de la computadora, a menos que sea bajo la supervisión estricta de un adulto! Si hay una reunión, tiene que ser en un lugar público y asegúrese de acompañar a su hijo. ¡Recuerde, que la gente en línea pueden no ser quienes dicen ser! Es bien fácil que la gente se esconda detrás de otra apariencia. Alguien que indica que "ella" es una "niña de 12 años", podría ser un "hombre de 40 años de edad".
- Nunca responda a mensajes o anuncios de tablones que son sugestivos, obscenos, amenazantes o que lo hagan sentir incómodo. Motive fuertemente a su hijo que le diga si reciben los mismos. Si <u>usted o su hijo</u> reciben un mensaje de acoso sexual, envíeselo a su proveedor de servicios, y llame la policía.
- Si usted se da cuenta de la transmisión, el uso o la visualización de pornografía infantil mientras está en línea, repórtelo inmediatamente al Centro Nacional para Menores Desaparecidos y Explotados llamando al <u>1-800-843-5678</u>. También debe notificar a su proveedor de servicio en línea y llamar la policía. Esto puede ser un comportamiento criminal e inmoral.
- Recuerde, todo lo que lee en línea NO siempre es cierto. Si hay una oferta "demasiado bueno para ser verdad", usualmente lo es. Tenga cuidado de una oferta o de que alguien se acerque a su casa.
- ¡Establezca pautas razonables para el uso de la computadora, teléfonos móviles y el uso de teléfonos inteligentes con sus hijos! Si un niño o un adolescente pasa una cantidad excesiva de tiempo enviando mensajes de texto, especialmente a altas horas de la noche, debe de haber una causa para preocuparse. ¡Asegúrese de hacer de esto una actividad familiar! Mantenga la computadora en la habitación familiar, en vez de en la habitación de un niño. Conozca a los amigos "en línea" de su hijo así como conoce a sus otros amigos.

Espero que estas sugerencias, desarrolladas por expertos, puedan ayudar a los padres y guardianes. Los padres y guardianes tienen grandes responsabilidades y retos. Están en nuestras oraciones diarias.